
6th October 2023 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            AUTUMN TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Dear Families, 

Well, we have had some exciting news since last week's newsletter. We  
congratulate Miss Bolton and Mr Morley on the safe arrival of baby Freddie last 

Saturday. Mum and baby are doing well, and Dad says that Freddie is sleeping well! 
Long may that continue. Thank you to all the parents who have passed on their  

congratulations.  

We are in the midst of the Autumn term and although the nights are drawing in, our 
schools continue to shine. Please check out our website and class blogs to see all the 

rich learning that is enabling our children to grow and flourish. 

This week our Y4, 5 and 6 football team had their first training session. Mr Finn is 
really impressed with the team as they prepare for their first tournament at 

Rugeley Leisure Centre on Monday 16th October. This will be against the other four 
schools in the TSSMAT. We will compete as The Mease because together we are 

stronger! We are just getting our green football tops made with our schools' logos 
and our sponsor Ikon Fostering printed on the back. Thank you to Ikon Fostering 

for sponsoring us.  

We are also pleased to announce that we have managed to secure funding towards 
developing a Forest School and outdoor learning provision. We have also ordered all 
the resources for our Spiritual Gardens, we just need the time and help to set it up. 

The children are busy preparing for our Harvest Festivals which will take place in 
our village churches. Again, thank you to Sarah Ennis, who is leading hymn practice 

in both schools. We are so lucky to have her musical expertise. 

Over the next two weeks, we will have our first Parent forums. This is a great  
opportunity to strengthen home-school relationships. The Parent Forum is a  

partnership between parents and the school. It is a valuable way to share ideas, 
views, concerns and make suggestions for improvement. Come along to see what it's 

all about (contact the office for more details). 

As we come to the end of another week, I give thanks for our school communities, 
the wonderful children and my hard-working staff.  

‘Give Thanks to the Lord, for He is Good’ 1 Chronicles 16:34 

Have a restful weekend 

Miss Mills 

                     Rock Up and Read 

Thank you for the amazing turnout at our Rock Up 
and Read session today. We hope you enjoyed it! 

 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes this week 
using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

PE Enrichment Day—Tuesday 10th October 

Please send children into school in their PE kit on  
Tuesday 10th October as they will be taking part in PE  

enrichment activities during the afternoon. 

As the weather turns wetter and colder, please  

remember to send your child to school with a coat  

everyday, thank you. 

https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/


 

Harvest Festival 

Tuesday 10th October 

                  9.15am—10.15am 

At The Mease Federation, we empower our children to be 
agents of change; we want to help those in need! Nobody in our 
community should have to face hunger and so this year, we will 
be collecting donations ahead of our Harvest Festival ready to 
donate to Tamworth Foodbank. Tamworth Foodbank are sup-
ported by The Trussell Trust and work hard to combat pov-
erty and hunger across the UK. Please could all donations be 

handed into the office by Monday 9th October 2023. A recent 
list of urgently needed food items along with items that the 
foodbank already has can be found below. Any donations will 

be greatly appreciated! Thank you!  

Miss Warner. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—95.00% 

Class Two—96.15% 

Class Three—95.56% 

MacMillan Coffee Morning 

We would like to say a big thank you to everyone who 
donated cakes and attended the MacMillan Coffee      

Morning. We managed to raise an 
amazing £183.55. Thank you for 

your support! 

Federation Football Club 
 

The schedule for this half term is; 
 

Thursday 12th October—Mary Howard 
Thursday 19th October—St Andrew’s 

Thursday 26th October—Mary Howard 
 

The first tournament will take place on 
Monday 16th October at Rugeley Leisure 

Centre. 



QEMS Open Days 

Open Days are 4th, 5th, 6th, 9th and 10th  
October. Tours start at 9.10am, 2.10pm & 

4.00pm—please book by emailing the admin team at  
adminteam@lfatsf.org.uk or by calling 01827 301280. 

Thank you to those parents/carers who are 
abiding by our no dogs on school premises 

rule. Just a polite reminder that no dogs are  
allowed past the first set of school gates at 

any time. Thank you. 

Reception Phonics information session 

On Monday 9th October at 3.30pm, there will be an  
information session for parents of Reception pupils to  

provide an overview of the Phonics scheme Little  
Wandle Letters and Sounds. Children will be supervised  

separately whilst the session is underway. Further infor-
mation about the scheme is available at https://

www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-
parents/ 

Visitors Book 

We now have a visitors book in our  

reception/entrance to school.  Please add a  

comment whenever you are impressed by something 

in school or anytime you think your child has grown or 

flourished because of school. 

 

Photographs 

Your child’s photographs have been sent home this week. 
The deadline for orders is Monday 9th October. Please 
make sure all orders are handed into the office by 9am 

on this day, thank you! 

Please can Parents be mindful of parking arrange-
ments when collecting children from school. Parents 
should only be using the car park for drop off and 
collection if this has confirmed by prior agreement. 
We need to ensure the safety of all pedestrians 

whilst also being considerate to residents.  
Thank you. 



Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 09.10.23 will 
be:  

Class 1—Olivia Edwards 

Class 2—Edwin Kilgallon 

Class 3—Patrick McGreevy 

Going forward, if anyone owes over £50 for School Meals, 
this service will be stopped until the balance is cleared. 

Weekly texts will be sent on a Friday if there is any debt on 
the account. We appreciate the increased cost of living is 

making finances difficult but with how small our schools are, 
we simply cannot cover the debts that have accumulated. 

 
If you are finding things difficult, please reach out to us and 

come and see Miss Mills to come up with a plan.  
 

Thank you for your continued support.  

Parent Forum 
 

Thank you to those parents who have expressed an interest in joining 
our Parent Forums. 

The first meeting for St Andrew’s will take place; 

Friday 13th October 2:45pm—3:30pm 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Flu Vaccinations  

Letters regarding upcoming flu vaccinations were sent 
home last week. Please remember to fill in your consent 

form using the code and link on the  
letter. Flu Vaccinations will take place 

on Thursday 9th November.  

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—50 

Fire—34 

Air—21 

Earth—35 

Well done Water! 





DATES TO NOTE  

Tuesday 10th October—World Mental Health Day 

Tuesday 10th October—Harvest Festival—09.15am 

Tuesday 10th October—PE Enrichment Day– Children to come in PE Kits 

Friday 13th October—Parent Forum—2.45pm-3.30pm 

Monday 16th October—Football Tournament—Rugeley Leisure Centre 

Monday 23rd October—Thank you Vicar week 

Friday 27th October—WOW Worship 

Friday 27th October—Half Term  

Monday 6th November— Children back in school 

Tuesday 7th November—Parents/Carers Evening & Book Fair 

Thursday 9th November—Flu Vaccinations 

December—Christmas Trip—Details to follow 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD







